
 
 

 
         

                                       
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Introduction…  
October was an 
interesting month. We 
concluded a project 
and started a novel. 
With me spending 6 
days in the hospital, 
the month finished far 
differently than I had 
planned.  
 
In English Language, 
we began reading our 
first novel of the year, 
“The Secret Garden”. 
Our spelling lessons 
and quizzes continued 
with our words coming 
from the novel. We 
wrote the words, the 
definitions, and a 
sentence for each 
word in our language 
notebook. We 
continued using kidsa-
z.com for online 
reading on Tuesday 
mornings. 
 
In Mathematics, we 
learned how to round 
numbers to the nearest 
10 or 100 and to use 
rounding to estimate. 
We used curriculum I 

 

 

 

found and the online 
site IXL.com. On 
IXL.com, the students 
can work at their own 
pace on the skill we 
are focusing on and 
will receive immediate 
feedback if their 
answer is correct. The 
site will give an 
explanation if the 
answer was wrong. 
 
In Social Studies, we 
learned about 
Canadian indigenous 
groups using our CCC 
book. 
 
In Science, we 
concluded our study of 
soil using our CCC 
book. 
 
In Art, we learned 
about Georges Seurat 
and his style of 
painting called 
Pointillism. We also 
completed some 
pictures via Art for Kids 
Hub on youtube.com.  

Happy October!  
   

Ms. Sue 


